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Residence Halls  
 

  
  

 

Room Changes for Spring 2024 
Room Changes for Spring 2024 will end on Monday, April 29, 2024.  Until then, 
students can log in to the housing portal to request a room change. 
  
May Closing 
All residence halls will close at 5 pm on Friday, May 10th.  Students living on 
campus should plan to depart 24 hours after their last final or by 5 pm on Friday, 
May 10, whichever comes first. Students who need to stay on campus for 
graduation should make a request with the hall staff to stay past the closing of the 
residence halls.  As a reminder, all students must completely move out of their 
residence hall.  Even if a student has reclaimed the same room for 2024 – 2025, 
they are required to vacate their room during the summer. Hall staff will have 
meetings in the coming weeks to review closing procedures.  
  
2024 – 2025 Room Assignments 
Room Selection for continuing students for 2024 – 2025 is in its final stages.  For 
continuing students: 

• If students have selected a room for 2024 – 2025, they can change their 
selection until June 1, 2024. Students can change rooms in the housing 
portal until June 1, 2024. After June 1, no changes will be permitted until 
room changes begin in the Fall 2024 semester. 

• If students have not yet selected a room and are eligible to do so (they 
have a completed 2024 – 2025 Residence Hall Agreement), they should 

https://www.wcu.edu/apply/financial-aid/index.aspx


visit Residential Living in Brown Hall during regular business hours to 
obtain an assignment.  They can also call 828-227-7303 and obtain an 
assignment over the phone. 

• If students have completed a wait list agreement and are waiting for on-
campus housing, we will provide an update to everyone on the wait list on 
May 1, 2024.  Students on the wait list are highly encouraged to explore 
off-campus housing options as we will not be able to house everyone on 
the wait list on campus next year.  Students who are on the wait list and 
remove themselves before being offered a space on campus will have their 
housing deposit refunded to them. 

  
Any student with an assignment, completed Residence Hall Agreement, or Wait 
List agreement who is no longer planning to attend WCU for Fall 2024 or who 
intends to live off campus should submit a Housing Cancellation Request by June 
1, 2024, to avoid the $1,000.00 Housing Cancellation Fee. 
 

  
  

 



    
  

 

    
  

 

https://www.wcu.edu/discover/leadership/office-of-the-chancellor/legal-counsel-office/university-policies/numerical-index/university-policy-96.aspx
https://offcampushousing.wcu.edu/


  

  
  

 

Message from Undergraduate Admission 
 

 

   

Hey, proud WCU parent! 
  



We know that seeing your student happy at Western Carolina University 
brings a smile to your face. Why not spread that joy by joining our Cat 
Eyes Club? As a member, you can share your passion for WCU with 
prospective students and earn some cool gear along the way! Sign up for 
an upcoming interest meeting in April, May, or June - it will only take 30 
minutes of your time. Let's recruit some top talent together and show off 
our Catamount pride! Sign up HERE today, and let's make a difference!  
 

 

 
  

  
  

 

Summer School 
 

 

   

Summer Classes 
WCU is offering several unique and exciting summer 2024 opportunities. 
Students will enjoy small classes, the chance to explore new subjects, fulfill liberal 
studies requirements or even lighten their course load. 
  
Summer registration for current students is similar to the fall and spring 
registration process. They must meet with their academic or faculty advisor 

https://ugadmissions.wcu.edu/portal/cat_eyes_club
https://www.wcu.edu/learn/summer-school/index.aspx


to review the proposed summer and fall schedule and obtain a PIN for 
registration. Visiting students must complete the application process before 
registering. For additional information, visit Summer School. 
  
Summer Student Housing 
Summer Housing will be available for students attending summer school starting 
June 2, 2024, for those taking a class during Summer 1 or the entire summer. To 
access a residence hall agreement for Summer 2024, students should complete 
the Qualtrics survey sent to them via email. Summer housing will be in Noble Hall, 
and there will only be double-occupancy rooms available. All students living in 
Noble for the summer must also select a meal plan. Please contact Residential 
Living with questions or for more information at housingquestions@wcu.edu.  
 

  
  

 

https://www.wcu.edu/learn/summer-school/index.aspx
https://www.wcu.edu/learn/summer-school/


    
  

 

 

Schedule of Campus Events  
 

  

  
  

 

https://wcu.campuslabs.com/engage/events
https://wcu.campuslabs.com/engage/events


    
  

 

    
  

 

https://cm.maxient.com/reporting.php?WesternCarolinaUniv


    
  

 

   

  

Dates and Deadlines 
April 13 - Spring Football Game 
April 17 - International Festival 
April 23 - Excellence Leadership Awards 
May 3 - Last Day of Classes 
May 6 - 10 - Finals Week 
May 10 - Graduate Commencement 
May 11 - Undergraduate Commencement  
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